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PRESIDENTS MESSSAGE 

Hi Folks: 

I am truly honoured to have been asked to accept this position, and am looking forward to the coming year.  While having huge 

footsteps to follow,  with the wealth of knowledge within the club,  am sure it will make for a smooth transition, as we continue 

to grow the Club. 

While I have met a number of members at various shows prior and made new acquaintances at Montgomery this year, I’m 

looking forward to meeting others in the future. 

The ATCC 2013 Specialty and Floating Specialty were both success’s and well supported. Wonderful critiques from the Floating 

Specialty judges were received, which are included herein. The success of these shows is certainly a testament to all the hard 

work from the respective show committees.   Thank you to these dedicated volunteers.   

Congratulations to the Winners of the 2013 National Specialty, which was held in conjunction with the KW Shows in Kitchener.  
As well, Congratulations to the winners of the Floating Specialty, held at Saanichton, BC. this past May.    
 
While our numbers are limited, when comparing entries from 2012 to 2013, the Floating Specialty increased by 50% and the 

Specialty by 25% in 2013.   If these increases could be realized again in 2014, it will certainly enable us to grow the Specialties, 

going forward.            

This year, the weather at Montgomery cooperated, although on the warm side at least it did not rain. It is always spectacular to 

watch the Airedale’s on the grass.  And to have the opportunity to see some of the top dogs from both countries in the ring 

together was impressive. 

Congratulations to this year’s BOB winner,  Ch. Penaire’s Chip Leader at Longvue,  Owner’s  Joan & Bill Clark and Todd & April 

Clyde, as well Breeders: Joan & Bill Clark and Ken Curren & Lee Steeves on this prestige’s win.   One can imagine, the judge had 

his work cut out for him on the day, as the quality of the entries was impressive. And with the Canadian entries, whom were 

certainly competitive in their classes, each holding their own. 

In this issue, we have included a Members Survey, as to what types of  articles the membership would like to see included in 

future newsletters,  and encourage you to complete same and/or forward any articles of interest (after copyright permission 

received). 

Enjoy your dale’s,  and all that make them the Special Terrier, they are. 

Look forward to the New Year, and meeting you at shows in the future. 

Cheers 

Dawn 

 

 

 

 

 



From the Past President 

My tenure as President of the Club came to a close with the Annual Meeting in May.  I would like to thank the members and 

executive for the support I received over the years.  I have worked with some terrific people on the Board and had an 

opportunity to get to know so many more Airedale enthusiasts across the country. 

Although we are a small Club spread throughout a large country, I think we accomplish a lot.   

I am sure our new President, Dawn Tufts, will do an excellent job and she has an enthusiastic group of executive members and 

regional directors to help her. 

It has been an honour to serve as President of the ATCC. 

 

Helen Arnold 
November 2013 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sorry I did not get any newsletters out last year, but like everyone else I had a very busy year.  If I have omitted 

anything of importance please email to me, ie.: pictures of wins, and I will put them in the next King's Herald.  I will 

be putting out a newsletter in April.....please get all news and pictures to me by the end of March. 

 

Planned King's Heralds for calandar year 2014:  end of April......deadline for submissions...end of March. 

           end of August....deadline for submissions...end of July. 

           week before Christmas...deadline for submissions...end of   

           November. 

 

Jacqui Hayes 

Newsletter editor. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



FLOATING SPECIALTY MAY 25, 2013. 

 
PUPPY SWEEPSTAKES JUDGE'S CRITIQUE 
May 29, 2013 

To: Airedale Terrier Club of Canada Members 

From: Larisa Hotchin 

Re: Airedale Terrier Club of Canada Specialty:  May 25, 2013 

I wanted to thank the membership for inviting me to judge the Sweepstakes for your Floating National Specialty in Victoria a 

few days ago.  And, I wanted to thank the exhibitors for entering and showing to me.  I was very excited about the assignment 

and very much honored to participate both as the Sweepstakes Judge as well as the Ring Steward for your Regular Classes at 

the Specialty under Margaret Jones. 

First of all, I love your breed and have spent time ringside at many shows watching your breed and spending time with 

exhibitors over the years at many of the top shows across the US where many beautiful examples have been presented – 

recently having attended a seminar that Susan Rodgers (Stirling) put on at Montgomery and then in March, watched the US 

Floating National with a ring mentor. 

After those recent experiences, I am confident in saying that the overall quality exhibited at your specialty was wonderful!  Your 

breed is clearly in a very good position. 

Coat & Condition: 

Having a hard coated breed myself, I know the effort that is needed to put your breed into proper condition.  Every Airedale 

presented to me (and when I watched the regular classes as your ring steward), was in very good condition.  Some a bit better 

than others, but all of them were in very good coat condition.  Clearly a lot of hard work has gone into getting these Airedales 

ready for your show last weekend.  All exhibits presented to me had a correct coat. 

Heads: 

I did not have any presented to me that had heads that were objectionable.  In fact, I found the heads to be lovely – clean 

cheeks, fill in the muzzle (no snippiness), good lengths without exaggeration and acceptable planes.  Ears and eyes on my 

winners were beautiful – finishing up the expression well. 

Fronts: 

Very good fronts overall.  I did not find any steep shoulders nor wide.  In fact, while this is a challenge for many breeds, from 

what I observed last weekend, it seems to me like this is a strength of your breed here.  My best in Sweeps winner had a very 

nice length of neck, with a look of power which flowed well into his topline – he used this well on his go-around. 

Toplines and backs: 

Again, of the dogs presented to me, all of them had very good toplines – level and strong.  My winners had nice short and 

strong backs, again without exaggeration. 

Tail sets and Rears: 

All of the dogs presented had good to above good rear angulation – moderate which is called for the breed.  I did not see 

exaggeration which is creeping into the generic show dog.  However, when it came to tail sets, I would like to see a few more 

with the tail set on slightly higher and carried a bit higher, both standing and on the move. 



Temperament: 

I am very cognizant that I was judging juvenile sweepstakes and also cognizant that some of the dogs presented do not have 

much experience in the show ring.  I tried hard to make the experience a pleasant one for each exhibit presented to me.  When 

I did the ring-side mentoring at the US National Specialty, it was mentioned to me multiple times that you do not want to see 

soft or shy temperaments in the ring in your breed. From what I experienced, I do believe that a bit more work and exposure 

and experience for some of the puppies shown to me will be important for future shows.  However, I did not see anything that 

would concern me – as a breeder myself, what I saw is something that I believe that more experience for these young dogs 

would address. 

Overall, again, I thought the quality of the exhibits and the conditioning was very good to excellent with the top winner 

excelling in their overall picture that was presented.  I was torn between 2 girls and liked both of the finalists very much but 

went with the younger one based on the overall picture that was presented.   

My only challenge of the day was that it was unclear as to separating the males vs. females in the age classes as they were put 

together on my judging sheet, also a bit unclear as to what specific prizes were to be provided to which winners. 

Again, I had an awesome time with the sweeps assignment, enjoyed ring stewarding for your regular specialty classes and 

LOVED the Silent Auction and Pot Luck Dinner!   

Thank you again for inviting me!  What an honour! 

Larisa Hotchin 

Darwyn Welsh Terriers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Judges Critique for the Airedale Terrier Club of Canada National Floating Specialty Saturday May 25th 

2013. 

I would like to thank the members of the Airedale Club of Canada for giving me the honour of Judging their National Specialty. 

15 Airedale Terriers were in Competition for the regular conformation classes. I am very pleased to say I felt the overall quality 

of the classes was excellent. The numbers may be small but the quality of the entry was high. In general all entries were well 

muscled and coats were of correct texture. Most were in good working condition. Some of the puppies were a little soft in 

temperament but the Specialty was being held on the 3
rd

 day of the All Breed show so perhaps they were just a little tired. 

Most tails were well set on but a couple were set a little far back and lower than I would prefer to see.  

Best of Breed was awarded to #17 Can Ch Indus George of Victoria. In my opinion this young male exemplifies breed type. He 

was confident, correct in size, well muscled, in hard condition and balanced. His head was balanced with strong teeth and good 

ear carriage. His jacket was hard and straight. 

A strong, short and level back coupled with free movement and strong power from his muscular hindquarters completed the 

picture. 

Best of Opposite Sex #12  Monterra Calling All Angels  came from the Bred By Exhibitor Class. This young female who was also 

Winner Female caught my eye in the classes.  She showed feminine characteristics and was of correct size. She was very 

balanced in body and head. I was very impressed with her long flat skull and keen expression. 

She moved freely with good power from her hindquarters.  Coat was of good texture. 

Winners Male, Best of Winners and Best Puppy were awarded to #7 Shawndee Mutiny On The Bounty. This handsome young 

dog gave the Best of Breed dog a challenge for the top award.  He was short backed and muscular. His temperament was 

confident and outgoing. His head was balanced with strong teeth, large nose and good ear set.  His jacket was dense and hard. 

Select Male was awarded to # 16 Can Ch Indus Money Talks. This young male exhibited masculine qualities with good 

musculature and correct texture coat. Today, he did not exhibit the terrier spirit or confidence.  

Select Female was awarded to #18 Can Ch Winsea’s Fyrework. This young female was very  balanced with good proportions to 

head. She had a lovely top line, short back and moved well. She was a strong contender in the Best of Breed competition.  

Thank you again to the Club for the opportunity to judge the Airedale Roving Specialty. 

It was indeed a pleasure to judge “The King of the Terriers” 

Margaret Jones. CKC Judge 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SPECIALTY RESULTS FROM K-W  

Best in Sweepstakes 
Kana Haus Summer Breeze (owners Marilka Vechon & Julie Hartel) 
 
Best of Opposite in Sweepstakes 
Aerie’s  High Plains Drifter (Owner Prue Richardson) 
 
 
National Specialty 
Best of Breed and Best Canadian Bred – CH Westchester Hill Boy (owners Jan Arsenault & Bill Ashburn) 
Best of Opposite Sex – CH Traymar Terrydale HK Mischievous Affair (owners D Adkinson, M Dupre, M Wooldridge, J Stevens) 
Best of Winners & Winner Bitch – Tobylinn’s Mahubah of Huntwood (owner Mary & Atlee McFellin) 
Best Puppy - Kana Haus Summer Breeze (owners Marilka Vechon & Julie Hartel) 
Best Bred by – Traymar Terrydale HK Foreign Affair (owners D Adkinson, M Dupre, M Wooldridge, J Stevens) 
Select Dog – CH Traymar Terrydale HK Affair of the Heart (owners Elizabeth Bishopp & Debbie Adkinson) 
Best Brace – Paragon’s Princess Warrior & CH Westchester Lady Sophia (owners Carol Dureault & Paul Maletta) 
 
The Veteran’s bitch was absent – so  no Veteran Sweeps winner. 

   

             CH. WESTCHESTER HILL BOY: BOB AT K-W SPECIALTY MAY 2013 

 

 
GCH. PENAIRE CHIP LEADER AT LONVUE:   JAXSON:  BOB AT MONTGOMERY OCTOBER 2013 

 
                   
 
 
 



SURVEY 
 
Using the numbers 1-10 list in order of priority topics that could be covered in the King's Herald. If you would like to contribute 
an article please indicate in the space provided below. These topics are suggestions only. If you have other topics of interest 
please list them below e.g. one suggestion was informing members about new grooming products such as "Pur Paws" by 
Gabriel, or new stripping knives. 
1. Pet insurance, innoculations, vet costs ____ 
2. Health concerns of airedales ____ 
3. Breeding concerns ____ 
4. Feeding ____ 
5. Socialization ____ 
6. Training ____ 
7. Grooming ____ 
8. Showing ____ 
9. Seniors-the aging airedale ____ 
10.Promotion of the breed ____ 
 
If you have any other ideas please list them below. 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___ 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___ 
 
If you have any suggestions on how to get pet owners to join the club or become involved in airedale activities  please list them 
below. 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___ 
________________________________________________________________________________________________________
___ 
 
**Please remember that copyright rules apply to any article/information you may wish to use. Do not copy without written 
permission to do so.** 
 
Thank you to our President Dawn Tufts, who read over the draft copy of this survey and contributed the idea about shampoo 
and stripping knives. I am sure that we all have something to contribute and this could be an excellent learning/sharing tool. 
 
Thanks you for your input. 
 
Annie O'Neill-Kahn 
Ontario Director 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



ALL ABOUT PETS SHOW 

 
 
The three day weekend at the "All About Pets Show" was a resounding success.  We met many Airedale enthusiasts who told us 
about the Airedales they had had in their lives growing up, and the Airedales they live with today.  Airedale lovers enjoyed 
sharing their many rewarding experiences with the breed.  The weekend presented us with the opportunity to introduce our 
wonderful breed to dog lovers through conversation and the sharing of written information.  It definitely was beneficial to have 
all of the beautiful photographs that owners were so proud to share.  Thank you to everyone who sent me pictures to share 
with the public.  I greatly appreciate your input. 
A special thank you is extended to Margaret, Grazna, Jan, Bill, Marian and Sharon, for sharing their enthusiasm and dedication 
to the Airedale. They took time to answer many of the questions asked by the public.  A very very special thank you to our 
canine friends who accepted pats and treats and wagged their tails.  Jeb and Nouska were great ambassadors for the breed. 
 Jeb wagged his tail non stop and Nouska sat patiently on a table for three days (with canine breaks) to greet babies, children, 
young couples, men, women, parents and grandparents. 
Again, thank you for all of your support for without it, it would not have been possible.   
 
Yours in airedales, 
 
Annie O'Neill-Kahn 
Ontario Director 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



LETTER POSTED WITH PERMISSION 
SENT BY MARION MURRAY 
 
Hello Airedale Club of Canada Breeders and Membership: 
 
My name is Matt and I wanted to pass on a story that I am currently faced with. 
 
I had bought an Airedale Terrier from a Calgary breeder a little over 8 
years ago, they had even come to Edmonton to visit friends and family and 
brought the dog to us, but I can't remember the name of them as it was that 
long ago. Their story was they were selling a purebred Airedale without 
papers(on Kijiji possibly, and despite having CKC registered parents, the 
pups weren't for show and thus they thought the associated registration fees 
were not called for, and not passed on to the prospective owner. I now 
believe that this is not the case. 
 
For the last 6 months, my dog has been plagued with Canine Degenerative 
Myelopathy. The animals immune system attacks the sheath protecting the 
nerve centres in the spine, causing a loss in communication between the 
brain and the lower body. They lose feeling and control over their hind end, 
resulting in difficulties standing/walking/movement in general, 
incontinence, etc. This disease is genetic, irreversible, incurable and a 
game of odds when bred. The breeding risks is as follows; 
 
.       If both parents are clear (N/N) then all of the puppies will be 
clear 
.       If one parent is a carrier (N/A) and one is clear (N/N) then roughly 
50% of the puppies will be clear and 50% will be carriers 
.       If both parents are carriers (N/A) then roughly 25% will be clear 
(N/N), 50% will be carriers (N/A), and 25% will be affected (A/A) 
.       If one parent is clear (N/N) and one parent is affected (A/A) then 
all puppies will be carriers (N/A) 
.       If one parent is a carrier (N/A) and one is affected (A/A) then 
roughly 50% of the puppies will be carriers (N/A) and 50% will be affected 
(A/A) 
.       If both parents are affected (A/A) then all puppies will be affected 
(A/A) 
It is possible to test for the disease with a blood or saliva sample for a 
little over a hundred dollars. 
 
I wanted to share this story to attempt to identify the breeders who may 
be ignoring the risks of breeding carrier or infected dogs - for the purpose 
to prevent the continuation of the genetic disease, and maybe educate 
potential pet owners for something to look in to prior to adopting the pet. 
I hope this message finds its way to you, and you are able to share it 
amongst your community. 
   
Doug was euthanized today and the University of Michigan that had tested 
him positive.  Doug had become an organ donor to assist with additional 
research for the disease.  Doug donated sections of his spine that was 
affected with the disease.  The U of M had asked for a donation as this was 
the first time they had ever tested an Airedale positive for the disease. 
 
My intent is not to criticize breeding practices, but advertise the new 
found complication in the local gene pool. 
Thank you. 
Matt, remains anonymous 
                                                           



PROTEIN LOSING NEPHROPATHY 
 
PLN - there is an ongoing study in the US.  Reprinted (with permission) as info. 
 
THE NEXT STAGE OF RESEARCH: It is important to note that we now know that our statistics are VERY similar to what the 
Wheaten breeders are experiencing in that our Airedales  
do carry the deviant allele in significant numbers – almost half of the Airedales sampled carry the deviant allele. But it is equally 
important to note what we do NOT yet know:  
In Airedales, does the presence of the deviant allele correspond to a clinical (disease) state? 
 
Dr. Littman describes her goals for the next stage of research with Airedales: “We would like to characterize the phenotype 
(what the dog shows as an observable health problem) of any Airedale with kidney disease by studying the dogs genetic test 
results AND the presence of kidney disease as documented by the dogs medical records. This will allow us to study the 
relationship of the PLN-associated variant alleles to disease in Airedales. 
 
Our (University of Pennsylvania) DNA test is associated with PLN, not necessarily RD (renal dysplasia), at least in SCWTs. In 
SCWT it is well worked out that homozygous positive dogs  
for these PLN-associated vari-ant alleles are at high risk for PLN, heterozygous dogs are at intermediate risk, and homozygous 
negative dogs are at low risk of developing PLN in their lifetimes.  
But there may be multiple genes involved that modify the expression of the phenotype, environmental triggers, etc, and we 
won't know if Airedales are exactly like SCWT or not until  
we study their case files more. “ WHAT YOU CAN DO TO HELP : The University of Pennsylvania will continue to offer FREE PLN 
testing for dogs that the veterinarian believes are having 
kidney problems.  
 
To qualify for the FREE test, sample submission MUST have copies of medical records (lab results/ultrasound reports/necropsy 
report) sent in with the sample, pedigree information  
should also be sent. If you have a dog that has died from kidney failure and you can’t get a DNA sample, copies of the medical 
record and pedigree would still be helpful and should be sent  
to Dr Littman. When sending pedigree’s, remember that all pedigree information is kept STRICTLY confidential! 
 
People can send paperwork (test results, pedigrees, necropsy results, etc.) by FAX or email attachment, but if the file is large or 
more than 1MB, they should just send copies by snail mail 
Contact information for Dr Littman follows: Meryl P. Littman, VMD, DACVIM Professor of Medicine University of Pennsylvania 
School of Veterinary Medicine 3900 Delancey Street Philadelphia, PA 19104-6010 Phone: 215-898-9288 FAX: 215-573-6050 
email: 
 
(reprinted with permission) 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



NEWS FROM THE EAST COAST 
MARCH 2013 
 
Ken Curren 
   
We been extremely blessed with Logan, he is likely a once in a lifetime dog and is a dream to show.  He truly enjoys the ring, as 
evidenced when we have long breaks and he is looking to be up on the table for grooming. He is a great dog to live with also,  
loves to stretch out on the couch, watching passerby’s to ensure none trespass, and at the end of the day ensuring his favorite 
spot on the bed for his cuddle.  He embodies the essence of the breed,  the King of Terriers up on his toes in the ring , to being 
the big goof at home. None can do an eye roll, the way he can when he is not amused. 

We should have known it was going to be a whirlwind,  when as a puppy he was garnering attention in the ring, with numerous 
BPIG’s ,  3 BPIS and 5 Group 1

st
, with very limited showing. 

He has the honour of being Canada’s # 1 Airedale  from 2009 thru to 2012,   being the first to do so.  As well, he is ranked in the 
top 10 Ten Terriers each year ( 2009 - #  9  &  2010 - # 4  &  2011 - #  10 and 2012 - # 4).   And except for his trip to the Kitchener 
shows in 2012, he acquired all his points at shows in Atlantic Canada.   While the numbers in the Terrier group are declining 
nationally , there is a depth to the quality in Atlantic Canada which keeps one on their toes.  As in 2011  when  the # 1 Terrier 
that year, (the lovely Skye ) was frequently in the same ring with Logan . 

In his career to date, he has accumulated 19 Best s In Show,  8  Reserve Bests In Show, 97 Group 1
st

 and 90 other group 
placements. In addition he has 2 Specialty wins at the Bi-Annual Atlantic Terrier Specialty; he is the only terrier to win it back to 
back.    Logan  attained his Grand Championship in 2012,  upon passing his CGN.    All of Logan’s wins have been breeder- owner 
/ handled exclusively. 

We are still working on his American championship, as with limited time to venture south, it impacts accessibility. Nonetheless, 
he is major pointed from our first venture to the US to Ladies Dog Club, in Wrentham, MA –wherein the first day   he won 
Winners Dog at the Airedale Terrier Club of New England Specialty, and the following day Best of Breed.  We are hoping to 
finish the US title this year.   

And now,  his young offspring in the States are making their presence known with Sweepstake wins, and various Winner’s 
placings .  We will see what the future holds there. 

And none of this would have been possible without all the patience and support from Ken & Lee throughout it all,   Thank you is 
not enough!  

Since this article, Logan has garnered two more Best in Shows, four more Group 1st's, and finished his US championship from 
BBE class.  

Dawn  and Jim Tufts  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

ATCC Breeder Guidelines of Responsibility 

All members of the ATCC Breeders’ Referral List have agreed to the following Guidelines of Responsibility. 

1. As a member of the Breeders’ Referral List, I understand that my primary responsibility is to provide information on 
the characteristics and properties of the breed to interested individuals. I understand further, that I am a 
representative of the Airedale Terrier Club of Canada and that the image I present reflects on the organization as a 
whole. I agree to act in a responsible and courteous manner when dealing with those seeking information or puppies. 

2. I will provide CKC registered Airedale Terriers for sale. I will strive to breed only those dogs that possess the qualities 
described by the CKC Standard of the Breed, attempting to prevent genetic diseases that may cause a dog to become 
crippled, blind, allergic, or otherwise disabled. 

3. As a member of the Breeders’ Referral List, I specifically agree to the following: 
a. I will not make misleading or untruthful statements in selling or advertising. 
b. I will not sell or donate individual dogs or litter lots to commercial dog wholesalers, retailers pet shops, for 

resale or “give-away” to the public. 
c. I will not knowingly allow any dog I have bred or caused to be bred to be placed at auction, raffle, chance or 

placed by any means other than direct sale to the person or family who intends to keep the dog for their 
own. 

d. I will not deliberately degrade any fancier, their dogs, or their kennel. 
e. I will not sell any puppy or allow it to be placed in a new home before the age of 49 days. 
f. I will maintain high standards in the care and breeding of my dogs. 
g. I will help educate the purchaser in the standard care, grooming and other areas in which I am qualified. 
h. I will provide each buyer basic diet and care information. 

4. As a member of the Breeders’ Referral List, I agree to be a resource for buyers of puppies or older dogs that I have 
sold for the life of the dog. Being a resource includes, but is not necessarily limited to providing information, 
answering questions, and making suggestions as to where buyers may obtain additional information. 

5. As a member of the Breeders’ Referral List, I acknowledge that when dealing with persons, whether or not they were 
referred to me by this list, involving the sale or exchange of puppies or adult dogs, I will comply with the following 
requirements. I understand that documented proof of failure to comply with the provisions of this paragraph can 
result in my removal from the Breeders’ Referral List: 

a. At time of sale, I will register the dog with the CKC. 
b. I will process the dog’s registration with a Non-Breeding contract for pet homes to prevent the dog being 

used at a later date for breeding purposes. A written statement or written explanation is provided that 
makes the new owner aware of when and under what conditions, the non-breeding contract may be 
waived. A written certification is provided that identifies the exact date of birth, and the registration 
numbers of the Sire and Dam. 

c. At time of sale, I will provide the buyer with a written, three-generation (minimum) pedigree. 
d. At the time of sale, I will provide the buyer with a health record that identifies any vaccinations delivered up 

to the date of sale. If no vaccinations have been administered, then a written statement to that effect must 
be provided. 

6. ATCC strongly recommends that breeders provide each buyer with a specific window of opportunity during which to 
have the puppy or dog to be examined by a licensed veterinarian, at the buyer’s expense, and then, upon written 
recommendation of the veterinarian for specific reasons, return the puppy or dog to the seller for a full refund of all 
money paid. One of the following two conditions must be met: 

I. If you offer such a period of time, the period must not be shorter than 48 hours (72-96 hours 
recommended) and must include at least two full, normal, eight-hour business days, or 

II. If no such period of time is provided, then a written statement to that effect must be provided. 

* The above rules concerning CKC registration and pedigrees do not apply to Airedales that are rescued and prepared for 
adoption through AireCanada. 

 

Signed  __________________________________ Date ________________________________ 



 

 

 

Dear ATCC Members, 
 
Attached pleased find Membership Renewal for 2014, Breeder Guidelines for the Breeder Referral listing on the ATCC website 
for 2014 
 
Please sign the applicable forms and return to me along with your check for the respective fees. 
 
If you are currently listed on the Breeder Referral listing you are still required to sign and return to me the Breeder Guidelines 
for ATCC 
Club records. 
 
All members who wish to be listed on the Breeder Referral listing must have their club membership paid up in order to qualify 
for the 
Breeder Referral listing. 
 
The Breeder Referral listing will be updated accordingly after March 1, 2014; therefore, please, if you wish to retain your status 
on the website, pay 
your fees by March 1, 2014   
 
Please review the information on the ATCC Roster 2013 and advise me of any corrections to be made. 
 
LIFE MEMBERS; 
 
No response is required unless you wish to contribute to the Trophy Fund or AireCanada Rescue.  As you are a Life Member, 
Renewals are not required.   
 
Should anyone have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly. 
 
Thanking you all for your kind cooperation, 
 
Margaret Saltzmann 
ATCC Membership Secretary 

 



 



 

 



IN MEMORY OF BARBARA DURANCE 

 

 



2014 NATIONAL SPECIALTY 
 
Plans are underway for the National Specialty, to be held in conjunction with the KW Kennel Club,  
Kitchener, Ontario May 2013.  As well as plans for a Floating Specialty in Calgary, AB.   
Watch for the Premium lists on Canuck Dogs (www.canuckdogs.ca) 

 

EXECUTIVE FOR 2013-2014 

 
President    Dawn Tufts  
Past President   Helen Arnold  
1st Vice-President   Marian Murray  
2nd Vice-President  Jan Arsenault  
Secretary      Jacqui Hayes  
Treasurer      Paul Maletta  
Atlantic Director    Ken Curran  
Quebec Director    Ginette Miron  
Ontario Director    Annie O’Neill-Khan  
Prairie Director      Carol Robson  
BC Director             Joanne Helm  
Membership Secretary     Margaret Saltzman  
Newsletter Editor     Jacqui Hayes  
Web Master        Kevin Watson 
Website Coordinator   pending confirmation 
Fun Day Coordinator    Vacant 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.canuckdogs.ca/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


